
Looking at the markets, you’d 
think not a lot had happened 
overnight!
But then again, there is the international 
world of UK politics … And yes, the 
lettuce won! 

Current UK Prime Minister, Liz Truss, 
has confirmed she is resigning after just 
45 days in office, becoming the shortest 
serving PM in UK history. By all accounts 
there will be a new PM in the hotseat 
within a week with Rishi Sunak, Penny 
Mordaunt, and Jeremy Hunt the leading 
contenders … just don’t mention that 
beacon of stability, Boris (Bojo) Johnson! 
This saw BoE Deputy Governor, Ben 
Broadbent state, “The justification for 
tighter policy is clear. Market pricing of 
bank rate path implies pretty material hit to 
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demand. Whether interest rates have to rise 
by as much as currently priced in financial 
markets remains to be seen.” In amongst all 
of this, the GBP flatlined against the USD 
while the 10-year gilt is 7 pips higher at 
3.94%.

But away from the comedy ... 
Chicago Fed President Charles Evan 
announced, “Beginning rate hikes six 
months earlier would have made sense. 
The Fed is honing-in on the proper level for 
restrictive monetary policy. At some point 
rate increases could have a non-linear 
impact with businesses becoming more 
pessimistic. If the Fed pushes policy rate 
much further than planned, it could weigh 
on the economy.” Meanwhile Philadelphia 
Fed President Patrick Harker was even 
more explicit stating, “We are going to 
keep raising rates for a while. Given our 
frankly disappointing lack of progress on 
curtailing inflation, I expect we will be well 

above 4% by the end of the year.”

Most of last night’s data was second tier   
… but here we go. US initial claims fell by 
12,000 to 214,000 to halt expectations 
of a loosening labour market, while 
home sales fell by -1.5% to a seasonally 
adjusted annual rate of 4.71 million, in 
what was its lowest level since May 2020, 
and the Philadelphia Fed manufacturing 
index edged up a point although it 
remained negative at -8.7, which was 
below market expectations of -5.0. 
We also had German PPI’s fall to 2.3% 
from 7.9%, while the Eurozone August 
current account balance fell to EUR-
26.3 billion verse July’s EUR-19.9 billion. 

The Australian September employment 
report saw 13,300 full time jobs added 
to the workforce, and while it was 
lower than August’s revised 55,000 the 
participation rate and unemployment 
rate were both in-line with expectations 
at 66.6% and 3.5%. Finally, the PBoC 
left the 1 and 5-year loan prime rates 
unchanged at 3.65% and 4.30%. 

In terms of market activity, USD/JPY 
breached the 150.00 level but as yet, 
there hasn’t been any intervention. We 
have had a lot of jawboning, with Japa-
nese Finance Minister Suzuki maintain-
ing, “we are closely watching forex with 
sense of urgency” but let’s wait for that 
bang. Equity markets weakened in the 
US and flatlined across Europe, while 
the Patrick Harker comments saw US 
yields trade higher with the 10-year 10 
pips higher at 4.22% which underpinned 
international yields with the Australian 
10-year 16bps higher at 4.10% and the 
NZ 10-year yield at 4.66%. The currency 
markets were, in comparison to the bond 
markets, very quiet.

Fire sale ... 
Quite literally! This morning my New 
Zealand M&A feed has 8 forests and 2 
farms up for sale!
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